The Honorable Joe McDermott
May 12, 2016
Page 2

ATTACHMENT 3
May 12, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that responds to citizen interest for a greater separation of retail marijuana businesses in those zones where they are permitted.
Currently, retail marijuana businesses are allowed in the County’s “Community Business” and “Regional Business” zoning districts.  State law requires that retail marijuana businesses must be 1,000 feet from schools, parks, recreation centers, child care facilities, public transit centers, libraries, and arcades.  However, while some jurisdictions have a local requirement that marijuana retail businesses must be separated from each other by a certain distance, King County does not.  The majority of King County’s retail marijuana businesses have located or are seeking license to locate in the North Highline/White Center and Skyway/West Hill areas.  Some in these communities are concerned that they are experiencing a concentration of these businesses in their neighborhoods, and that the economic diversity they would prefer to see is being hindered.  This proposed ordinance would require new retail marijuana businesses to be separated 1,000 feet from each other in addition to the State’s separation requirements.
The provisions of the proposed ordinance include:
· Requiring all new marijuana businesses to be 1,000 feet from each other;

· Causing any existing or vested retail marijuana businesses that are now closer than 1,000 feet from each other to become legally non-conforming uses;

· Providing an incentive for a retail marijuana business to be as large as 3,000 square feet, up from the current cap of 2,000, if the business has a medical endorsement from the Washington State Liquor and Cannabis Board;

· Establishing a $1,000 King County business license requirement for marijuana growing, processing, and retailing in the unincorporated areas; and

· Making updates to the ordinance, such as changing references from the Washington State Liquor Control Board to its new name, the Washington State Liquor and Cannabis Board.

By responding to community interest to limit one kind of retail business so that a wider variety of businesses can locate in neighborhoods, this proposed ordinance addresses the vision statement in the Strategic Plan that King County shall be “a diverse and dynamic community with a healthy economy and environment where all people, businesses, and organizations have the opportunity to thrive.”  It also addresses the County’s Equity and Social Justic initiative, in that it will reduce the concentration of certain retail businesses in certain neighborhoods.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation responds to citizen interest in broadening the opportunity for economic diversity in neighborhoods, and will adjust our zoning requirements for what is still a young industry in Washington State.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Starbard, Director of the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review at 206-477-0382.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


John Starbard, Director of the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review
